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Minutes of the Rights of Way Meeting of St Mewan Parish 
Council held in Trewoon Village Hall on Wednesday 5th July 

2017 commencing at 6.00 pm 
 
Present: Cllrs Mrs J Padley Mrs P Tarbox, J Spencer, D Holman 
 
In Attendance: Mrs W Yelland – Clerk, Cllr Mrs Mitchell, Cllr Mrs Ringrose, Cllr 

Wallis 
 

Public Attendance: Mr and Mrs Richards, Mr and Mrs Truscott and Mr and Mrs 
Neeves 
 

ROW1/17 Election of Chairman 2017/18 
It was 

RESOLVED to elect Cllr Padley as Chairman 2017/18. Prop Cllr Spencer, sec Cllr 
Mrs Tarbox. All in favour. 
 

ROW2/17 Election of Vice-Chair 2017/18 
It was 

RESOLVED to elect Cllr Spencer as Vice-Chairman 2017/18. Prop Cllr Mrs 
Padley, sec Cllr Mrs Tarbox. 
 

ROW3/17 Apologies 
Cllr Wynn. Received and duly accepted. 

 
ROW4/17 Declaration of Interest 
None 

 
ROW5/17 Dispensation requests 

None 
 

ROW6/17 Public Participation 
Mrs Richards has concerns about flooding in Footpath 419/23/2 due to possible 
excavations taken place outside a bungalow. Cllr Mrs Padley requests to agenda 

this item for a FC meeting. 
Mr Richards is experiencing issues with people entering his land from Footpath 

419/24/1. Cllr Mrs Padley advised there is very little the Parish Council can do 
with individuals walking on his land and suggests he erects signage. 
Mrs Truscott is unhappy with people parking on a private tarmaced drive outside 

their property which accesses public footpath 419/24/1 and would like the Parish 
Council to erect a sign. Cllr Mrs Padley expressed it is not the responsibility of 

the Parish Council to provide signs for privately owned property. Concerns with 
overhanging trees and understands they border Northern Farm. Cllr Mrs Padley 
expressed this is the landowner’s responsibility. 

Mrs Neves and Mrs Truscott are having issues with children riding their bikes on 
the footpath and can the Parish Council erect a sign ‘No Cycling’. 

Mrs Neeves would like dog waste bins to be erected between St Mewan Lane and 
the school and Hembal Lane. 
 

ROW7/17 Terms of Reference (prev circulated) 
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It was 
RESOLVED to adopt the Terms of Reference. Prop Cllr Holman, sec Cllr Spencer. 

 
ROW8/17 Committee Minutes 

It was 
RESOLVED to adopt the minutes of the meeting held on the 14th June 2016 as a 
true and accurate record. Prop Cllr Spencer, sec Cllr Mrs Tarbox. 

 
ROW9/17 Matters Arising 

No matters arising 
 
ROW10/17 Update on Footpaths 

Clerk reported all Gold Footpaths have been cut in addition to other paths the 
council are responsible for. 

 
ROW11/17 Additional Cutting 
It was 

RESOLVED to schedule additional cuts on Gold in August and others where 
necessary. Prop Cllr Spencer, sec Cllr Holman. 

 
ROW12/17 Private drive leading to Footpath 419/24/1  

Mr and Mrs Truscott expressed their concerns in Public Participation. Cllr Mrs 
Padley requests to agenda this item for FC meeting. 
 

ROW13/17 Footpath checks 
It was 

RESOLVED Cllr Holman to carry out monitoring of footpaths. Prop Cllr Spencer, 
sec Cllr Mrs Tarbox. 
 

ROW14/17 Correspondence 
Email – Requests for footpath clearance to enable a safer route to St Mewan 

School. 
Agenda Item for FC meeting. 
 

There being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.30pm. 
 

Signed………………………………………………………………….. 
Chairman of the Rights of Way Committee 

 

Date……………………………………………………………………. 
 

Recommendations: 
Full Council to adopt the Terms of Reference. 
Additional cuts due to heavy growth. 

 
Committee Members 

Cllr Mrs Padley – Chairman 
Cllr Spencer – Vice Chair 
Cllr Mrs Mitchell 

Cllr Wynn 
Cllr Holman 

Cllr Mrs Tarbox - Substitute 


